
 

COUNTY OF YOLO 
Health and Human Services Agency  

Nolan Sul l ivan 
Direc to r  

Aimee Sisson, MD, MPH 137 N Cottonwood St  Woodland, CA 95695 
(530) 666-8645  www.yolohealth.org Health Officer 

  
 
March 28, 2023 
 
This is an update to previous letters dated July 19, 2022, and November 1, 2022. Changes include: 

• Updated date for the State Public Health Officer Order related to healthcare reporting 
• Updated reference to Cal/OSHA regulations 

 
Dear Yolo County Superintendents, School Leaders, and Child Care Providers: 
 
Assembly Bill (AB) 86 previously required K-12 schools to report every case of COVID-19 to the local 
public health authority. This requirement within AB86 sunsetted on July 1, 2022. Moving forward, Yolo 
County Public Health no longer requires individual COVID-19 case reporting from child care providers 
and K-12 schools. Instead, child care providers and schools must report COVID-19 outbreaks to 
Yolo County, including, but not limited to, when 10% or more of a student cohort is unexpectedly 
absent. This outbreak reporting will allow Yolo County to provide child care providers and K-12 
schools with consultation and assistance in order to reduce the risk of further transmission. 
 
I would also like to call your attention to the following COVID-19 requirements affecting K-12 schools 
and child care providers and programs that remain in effect:  
 

1. K-12 schools should refer to California Code of Regulations (CCR) Title 
17, §2500 and §2508 for reporting guidance.  Note that 17 CCR §2500 has been temporarily 
modified by the State Public Health Officer Order of October 4, 2022.  
  

2. Child care centers and Family child care homes should refer to the CDPH COVID-19 Guidance 
for Child Care Providers and Programs section “Reporting COVID-19” for additional reporting 
requirements. 

 
3. As workplaces, schools and most child care programs are subject to COVID-19 workplace 

outbreak reporting requirements stipulated in   the Cal/OSHA COVID-19 Prevention Non-
Emergency Regulations  

  
Please contact Yolo County Community Health’s Schools warmline at 530-902-1119, or email your 
assigned COVID-19 School Specialist, if you have any questions or concerns.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Aimee Sisson, MD, MPH  
Yolo County Health Officer 

https://govt.westlaw.com/calregs/Document/I5849DB60A9CD11E0AE80D7A8DD0B623B?contextData=%28sc.Default%29&transitionType=Default
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